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To whom it may concern: 

 

  I am writing to recommend Brooke Mailhiot for tenure status at the college.  I’ve known 

Brooke, both professionally and personally, for approximately five years.  

 

 While serving in the role of Paralegal Program Coordinator, I worked closely with 

Brooke as a fellow program coordinator.  What impressed me about Brooke was her unwavering 

commitment to all that she put her mind to.  I saw this in her adaptability in unexpected 

situations, her detailed planning of excellent on and off-campus events, and her genuine interest 

in helping those around her succeed. 

 

 Brooke is an incredibly adaptable individual and, despite obstacles, always maintains a 

positive attitude and a commitment to her goals.  Her creative nature helps her see challenges as 

opportunities to improve and to further build upon opportunities.  Brooke was able to seamlessly 

transition from an on-campus studio, to an off-campus studio, to filming at remote locations.  I 

recall running into her at the local Jewish Community Center as she was talking to a group of 

students who were preparing to shoot a film at the center.  The pandemic hit while Brooke was 

working on this film, but that did not stop Brooke.  She, along with her students, changed the 

focus of the film and ultimately created a very powerful film, “Tikkun Olam” focused on the 

Covid-related challenges faced by the senior members of the center.   

 

 I’ve seen, firsthand, the planning that Brooke puts into events.  Whether she is creating a 

picture-perfect flyer for event promotion, finding just the right speakers on a particular topic, 

preparing students for discussion, or asking just the right questions at the event, Brooke doesn’t 

miss a beat.  She truly has a passion for planning events that are relevant and stimulating to the 

campus community. 

 

 Brooke’s selfless attitude in working with her colleagues is remarkable.  I experienced 

this, personally, when working as Paralegal Program Coordinator.  As I was new to the position, 

Brooke served as an unofficial mentor to me.  Like anyone in a new role, I had many unanswered 

questions daily.  But I also felt a sense of relief in knowing that I had someone to turn to.  

Brooke took me under her wing by explaining the various campus resources, who to contact for 
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what, college expectations, and other best practices.   I appreciate her assistance and I know that 

she would do the same for any other faculty member. 

 

 On more than one occasion, I’ve nicknamed Brooke “Superwoman”.  The reason for that 

is because Brooke has a one-of-a-kind ability to excel in all aspects of her performance.  This is 

so impressive to me.  Brooke truly does an outstanding job in all endeavors.   

 

 Without hesitation, I highly recommend Brooke for tenure status at the college.   I have 

no doubt that she would continue to excel in her position and that you would be extremely 

pleased with your decision to promote her.  If you would like any additional information from 

me, please let me know as I am more than happy to assist in this regard.   

 

 Thank you. 

        Regards, 

Lauren A. Brill, Esq. 

 

 

 

 


